
 

May 14, 2021 (Updated May 19, 2021) 

Web Announcement 2502 

 
Attention All Providers:   

Update Regarding Rate Reduction Implementation 
Nevada Medicaid had previously advised all providers (Web Announcement 2444) that due to the COVID-19 
pandemic a 6% rate reduction and resulting recoupment would be implemented based on Legislative approval of 
Assembly Bill 3 (AB3).   

At this time, the Nevada Legislature has deemed the 6% rate reduction implementation will not be necessary and 
Nevada Medicaid has canceled this initiative.   

Special Note:  Some rate reductions have already taken place for waiver provider types (PT): 

• PT 48 (Home and Community Based Waiver for the Frail and Elderly)  

• PT 57 (Home and Community Based Waiver for the Frail Elderly in Residential Facilities for Groups)  

• PT 58 (Home and Community Based Waiver for Persons with Physical Disabilities) 

• PT 59 (Home and Community Based Waiver for the Frail Elderly in an Assisted Living Facility) 

Those 6% reductions, which were effective December 1, 2020, will remain in effect through June 30, 2021.  More 
information will follow in future web announcements. 

 

https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/web_announcement_2444_20210304.pdf

